COLORADO ASSOCIATION OF SKI TOWNS

SURVEY

CONDO CONVERSIONS

The Town Council of Mt. Crested Butte needs your help.  In 2004 the only hotel in Mt. Crested Butte converted 50% of its rooms to condominiums. The hotel is now in the process of converting the other 50% to condominiums. We are concerned about loosing our H.O.T. (high occupancy turnover) beds. Please respond by August 12, 2005 if possible since we have an applicant in front of the Town Council and we want to discuss your responses at our August 16, 2005 Council meeting. If a response is not possible by August 12, your response by August 16, 2005 would still be very helpful. I apologize for the short time frame. Thank you for the assistance.     We would appreciate your answers to the following questions:

1.      Has your community experienced the conversion of a hotel to condominiums?
Aspen:  Yes, and we too are very concerned about the loss of hot beds.  However, we treat condo as a form of ownership only.  Forms of ownership are protected by the State (CCIOA = local regulations cannot dictate the form of ownership).  We do regulate change-in-use.  Conversion from a hotel to a residence is clearly a land use issue and able to be regulated.  If the underlying zoning permits the residential use at the density of their hotel and there are no change-in-use regulations in your code, you could be on thin ice.  If the original approvals were discretionary and based on the fact that it was a hotel use, there may be some room to say that a change-in-use is a substantive change that requires a redo of their basic approvals.

You could also take the tact that you want to insure that the change in ownership structure is only that and that it will not effect a change in use and require that they demonstrate how the hotel use will continue to operate as a hotel use.  (pre-empt their CCIOA argument.)  We have several condo'd hotels that function as short-term accommodations and the form of ownership is completely transparent to the guest.
Estes Park:  Yes, we have seen a dramatic trend of conversions in the last five years.
Fraser:  In Fraser our experience relates to conversion of apartments or single ownership duplexes into condos.  This has presented other concerns to us than those related to conversion of hotels to condos.  We have not experienced that (yet).

Frisco:  We have not experienced a conversion of this sort in Frisco.
Silverthorne:  Not applicable in Silverthorne.

Snowmass Village: Yes, to fractional ownership condos (Snowmass Club)
Telluride:  yes

Vail:  We have not seen a net loss of hotel square footage.  We have a hotel zone district and a subdivision regulation that helps prevent that.  We may be looking at a potential conversion in the future in a zone district that is not our hotel( i.e Public Accommodation Zone District) that would allow condos and hotels. 

2.      How many rooms in the converted hotel? 
Aspen:  We have several ranging from maybe 20 to 80 rooms.  These function as hotels and the owners of the units are limited in how they can use their unit.
Estes Park:  56 units on 11 different properties have converted in the last five years.  These units are mostly tourist cabins, but we have seen some hotel rooms converted too.

Snowmass Village:  72
Telluride:  The one that has a level of approval is I believe 59 units.  The other two are 60-80 units (not really sure yet) and 21 units.
Vail:  no response
3.      Date of conversion? 
Aspen:  I'd guess mid 80s to mid 90s
Estes Park:  See above
Snowmass Village:  3 years ago
Telluride:  2005

Vail:  no response
4.      What has been the impact on short term rentals?   Positive?

Negative?  
Aspen:  The condo'd hotels typically function just as other hotels.  Similar 

occupancy, rates, etc.  We've also have had conversions (hotel to 

residential) and that has clearly had a negative impact on the bed base and 

the sustainability of the local economy.  Neighbors probably like the 

conversions to residential.
Estes Park: e think the initial impact may be good since these owners have more money to spend.  However, we do have concerns about the long term demographic trend and the possible loss of these units from the short term rental pool.

 Snowmass Village:  Negative
Telluride:  The really doesn't know what the impact will be.  It is thought that the one involving time share units will probably be positive.
Vail:  no response
5.      What has been the level of owner occupancy per year (% or days)?
Aspen:  It ranges.  Each were done prior to CCIOA and done individually.  Some 

owner use patterns are limited to 2 or 3 two week periods.  Others are more 

flexible.  Our definition of a hotel limits owner usage to no more than 30 

consecutive days or 90 days within a calendar year.  This applies to all 

lodging properties, regardless of the form of ownership. At the time of 

condo it ensures there is not a change-in-use.  We've not yet had a hotel 

go condo under these new regulations.
Estes Park:  We don’t know
Snowmass Village:   Information not available
Telluride:  Don’t know

Vail:  ur Condos are under 45% occupancy.   However the total dollars

generated per room of condos that are operated as a hotel can exceed hotels if they have high quality hotel amenities (spa, restaurant ect).

6.      What restrictions on owner occupancy did your community impose on the project to protect H.O.T. beds?  

Aspen:   See above.  30 days and 90 days.  This applies to owners only, vacationers 

are only limited by the 90 days.  This is a new provision and has not been 

used or tested.
Estes Park:  Our planning commission recently proposed a regulation to limit owner occupancy to 6 months out of the year.  This was met with fierce opposition from the realtors and property owners.  The Town Board chose not to adopt the regulation.

Snowmass Village:  None
Telluride:  Short term rentals are a maximum of 30 days at one time and then a maximum of 60 days on an annual basis. 
Vail:  We have a hotel zone district that requires hotels uses and we have a condo conversion clause in our subdivision regulation which helps prevent a conversion.

7.      What other restrictions were imposed on the project to protect short term rental availability (H.O.T. beds)? 

Aspen:  We have a lot of timeshare going on here and many provisions to ensure hot 

beds, including mandatory rental pool and the ability for the general 

public to gain access to rooms.
Estes Park:  None at this time.

Snowmass Village:  None
Telluride:  Kitchens were prohibited and hotel lobby, restaurant facilities+ and management/marketing.
Vail:  If a project exceeds allowable zoning we have PUD process (We call it a Special Development District).  Any change in uses requires two readings of an ordinance. 
